BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at 5.30pm on Tuesday, 17 January 2012
	Present
	Cllr Cornick, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Spear, Smith and Mrs Chesters.


	FA/18/2011/12
	Apologies


	Received from Cllr’s Anderson and Spear.



	FA/19/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a Personal interest in Minute number FA/21/2011/12, as she is school Governor.


	FA/20/2011/12
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Finance & Administration meeting held on 31 October 2011 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman, subject to the following amendments FA/11/2011/12 ‘after each appropriate item’ being added and FA/15/2011/12(a) ‘committee’ being added.



	FA/21/2011/12


	Parish Grant Applications 2012/13


	(a) Braunton and District Museum

Members considered a letter dated 16 October 2011 received from the Braunton and District Museum requesting grant funding of £750.  It was noted that the application had been posted before the grant deadline date, which was 20 October 2011 but the application had failed to reach the council offices.  The Committee agreed to accept the grant application as the applicant had sent it prior to the deadline, but due to circumstances beyond their control it had not reached the council offices.

Members felt that the Museum is a vital asset for the village, as it aids in protecting and preserving Brauntons heritage and also helps to promote local tourism.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Braunton and District Museum be given a grant of £750 in 2012/13. (LGA1972 s.137).

(b) Victim Support

The Committee considered a letter dated 2 November 2011 received from Victim Support requesting grant funding.  The Council noted that the request had been received after the grant deadline.  It was also noted that the grant requested was not specific to Braunton, which is part of the criteria to be eligible for a Parish Council grant.

RECOMMENDED:  That no grant be given to Victim Support for 2012/13, and they be informed that if requesting grant funding in the future that they must show that the funding will benefit the residents of Braunton.

(c) Braunton School and Community College

The Committee considered a letter dated 31 October 2011 received from  Braunton School and Community College requesting grant assistance for recreational activities at the school.  Members felt that at present the council was not in a position to contribute funds towards this project.  The Committee would be keen to assist local schools as part of overall enhancements to the village, but this would need to be built into the council’s budget. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Council does not provide any funding for this project at present.



	FA/22/2011/12
	Reserve Contingency

	The Chairman tabled a copy of the Winslow Town Council Financial Reserves Policy for Members to consider.  It was suggested that Members read the policy and bring ideas backs to the next Finance and Administration Committee to develop a similar policy for Braunton.

It was further suggested that the clerk investigates with other councils what Financial Reserves Policy they use and reports her findings back to a future meeting.

RECOMMENDED:  That this item be placed on the next Finance and Administration Committee agenda.



	FA/23/2011/12
	Committee four-year Development Plan


	Members considered its four-year development plan and progress made to date.

The Chairman explained that he would like the Sage nominal coding updated for the beginning of the new financial year (1st April).  It was suggested that the clerk speak with the Internal Auditor regarding this matter and report back to the next Finance and Administration committee meeting.

The Clerk informed Members that it would need to start looking at staff capacity for the future.  She suggested that it may want to consider taking on an Apprentice.  It was agreed that this item also be put on the next agenda of Finance and Administration for consideration.

The Committee noted that staff training should feature in all four years of it development plan.

The Committee considered Risk Assessments to be carried out of council assets.  It was agreed that this be put on the next Finance and Administration agenda for consideration.

RECOMMENDED:  That the amendments to the committees four-year development plan be noted.

(N/C)




	
	The meeting closed at 6.37  p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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